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The minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held on Tuesday 30th October 2012 in the 

Committee Room, West Buckland Village Hall at 7.30pm.
Present: Cllr’s Mrs M Blogg (Chairman), Mrs C Biffen, Mrs C Hannath, G Henley and C Rayson.

In attendance: County Cllr R Henley and the Clerk Mrs J Larcombe.
83/10/12. To accept apologies for absence. Apologies from Cllr D Lacey and Cllr D James were 

                 accepted. Apologies were received from District Cllr C Hill.
84/10/12. Disclosure of interest in items on the agenda. None. 

85/10/12. To confirm the minutes of the meetings held on 25/09/12. The minutes were agreed as a 

                 true record of the meeting and were duly signed by the Chairman.
86/10/12. Matters arising from the minutes. None. 
87/10/12. Planning: 
            a) To consider any Planning Applications received by the Parish Council
            46/12/0028 Formation of new entrance, external alterations, revisions to fenestration and 
            addition of an external fire escape at units 2A and 2B Castle Road, Chelston Business Park

                 Applicant: Mr M Baldock. Comment: the Parish Council has no objections. 
                 46/12/0024 Change of use from industrial unit to storage and distribution with division of 
                 building to form 2 no. separate units, with additional door and window to the front  

                 elevation at D C Direct Connection Ltd, Unit 1, Knights Road, Chelston Business Park, 
                 Wellington. Applicant: D C Direct Connection Ltd. Comment: the Parish Council has no 

                 objections.
            b) To receive results from planning applications determined by TDBC.
            46/12/0012 erection of six no B1 commercial units and formation of vehicular access at site 
                 at Former Brickyard, Higher Poole, Wellington. No decision notice has been received from 

                 TDBC but the Parish Council has been told the TDBC Planning Committee approved the 

                 application. The decision notice has not been put online with the other documents for the 

                 application.
             4/46/12/0021 Variation of operational hours, Poole Household Waste Recycling Centre.
                  Applicant: Somerset County Council. Decision: conditional approval.
             c)  Any other planning matters. Planning Enforcement Officers have made a site visit to 

             Alebar Farm to see if the mobile home has been removed. An enforcement notice dated 1st 
             February was served and a six month period was given to comply. The mobile home 
            has not been removed and the owner has advised the officers that she is going to make a 
            new planning application because she has a new partner involved with her business. The 
                 planning enforcement officers will be discussing the matter with the legal department.
88/10/12. Highways. 

                 a) To report on work carried out by the SCC Highway Department and to receive 
                 reports on repairs that are needed. The re-instatement of the area around the War 

                 Memorial was discussed. 
                 b) Landscaping at the Worlds End. This has now been done.
                 c) Signage re HGVs using the lanes at Blackmoor. Signs are now in place. 
                 d) Update on the highways beside Orchard Croft. Cllr Lacey took photos of the 
                 unofficial speed hump and sent them to highways. Heavy rain was away most of the 
                 obstruction. 
                 e) To discuss SCC’s proposed Community Warden Scheme. This scheme will be 

                 discussed at the Local Choices Meetings. Councillors decided to put this on the back burner 

                 for the moment.
                 f) Any other highways matters. Cllr Mrs Blogg reported that she had been contacted by a  

                 horse rider who is concerned about the low surrounds to Cutsey Bridge but this is not in 

                 West Buckland parish.

89/10/12. To receive reports from:

                 a) District Cllr. No report.
                 b) County Cllr. Cllr R Henley apologised for not attending the last two meetings. He  

     visited Willowbrook Nurseries when it was flooded and said that it was the worst that he   

     had ever seen it there. The Nursery is still closed but plans to reopen on the 3rd November. 
     He felt there was an ongoing long term problem with potholes and gullies. The minor safety 
     works at the Worlds End A38 junction are moving at a snail’s pace and there are some 
     minor signage and lighting issues. Cllr Henley attended the TDBC Planning Meeting to 
     support Nynehead residents on planning application 46/12/0012 but unfortunately 
     conditional approval was given. More fly tipping has been reported which Cllr Henley  

     believes is caused by the reduced opening hours at the Poole Recycling Centre. A lorry has 
     driven across the piece of land around the War Memorial leaving deep ruts. Cllr Henley has   

     contacted highways and asked them to reinstate the area before Remembrance Sunday. Mr 
     Peter Lacey has said he believes the land is highway land. A grant application to the 
     Healthy Living Awards has been made on behalf of the WI for their Golf Croquet. The pre-
     school has also approached Cllr Henley about a grant for their proposed fencing at the 
     Village Hall. He has been in discussion with Yvonne at the Village Shop and is trying to 
     chase up the Post Office about postal services. He thinks the Post Office at Bishops Hull 
     might have had a grant and is speaking to councillors for that area to find out details. If 
     there are grants he will try to access them. Verge cutting has been cut back dramatically 
     which Cllr Henley believes is a false economy and will make more maintenance.. Cllr Mrs  

     Hannath said people have to walk in the road when passing Cordings farm. 
                c) Police. PCSO Bramley reported by email that September had been a much improved month 
                on the Monument Beat with six crimes being reported. There were 46 calls to the police in 
                September. Sixteen calls were traffic related.  Five calls were reporting suspicious vehicles 
                and people. Four calls were to attend alarms and one call was to assist the fire service. Other 
                calls were reporting such things as missing persons, animal welfare issues and requesting 
                contact by the Beat officers. In Ham on 9th September a female reported harassment from her 
                ex-partner by text message.  Officers attended and after investigating the ex-partner 
                apologised explaining the earlier messages were a mix up.  Words of advice were given. On 
                the 10th September rear light indicators were stolen from a tractor in West Buckland. On the 
                20th September unknown offenders gained access to business premises at Chelston and a van 
                and property were stolen. The van was recovered in Devon and the investigation is ongoing.
                Change of Beat Manager - PC Matt Leigh has decided to return to a Response Team in 
                Taunton.  From 1st October PC Adrian Hooper will move from Taunton to Wellington to take 
                over from Matt.  Adrian is a very experienced PC and has worked in a number of roles in his 
                career as a Police Officer.  Adrian was the Beat Manager for Taunton Town Centre before 
                coming to Wellington and has a huge amount of experience and knowledge in this role.  

                The Beat Surgery will be on the third Wednesday of the month, 1300 – 1400 West Buckland 
                Beat Surgery in the area of the village shop.
                d) Village Hall Committee. Cllr Mrs Hannath reported that the fencing is still an issue for 
                the pre-school. Wadhams have made a site visit and it has been decided that the fencing will 
                be the same height as the other fencing and when not in use will be padlocked to the other 
                fence. The price is still as quoted. The emergency door needs to be replaced and lighting for 

                the new car park has to be agreed.
                e) SALC AGM. Attached.
          f) Any other reports. None.
90/10/12. Finance
a) To agree and authorise payments’ It was resolved to make the following payments:
Mrs J Larcombe - £143.81 Clerks salary and expenses (chq no 1167)

F J Orchard & Sons - £150.00 hedge cutting at Playing Field & Steart Lane (chq no 1169)
b) Update on grant application for refurbishment of lettering on the War Memorial.
                 The photos requested by the War Memorial Trust have been sent electronically but there 

                 has been no news on the grant application.
                 c)  To consider grant requests from 1st Wellington Scout Group and the Volunteer 
                 Police Cadet Scheme after receiving supporting information. It was agreed to give the 

                 1st Wellington Scout Group a grant of £100 because young people from the parish belong to 

                 the group (chq no 1170). There are no Police Cadets living in the parish so it was agreed 
                 not to give a grant on this occasion.
                 d) To agree purchase of Remembrance Wreath. It was agreed that Cllr G Henley would 

collect and pay for the Remembrance Wreath. He will be reimbursed at the next meeting. 
                 e) To agree to pay for the hire of room at West Buckland Village Hall for SALC 
                 meeting. It was agreed that West Buckland Parish Council would pay for the hire of the  

                  Village Hall, for the SALC Area meeting on 6th December. West Buckland Village Hall  

                  Trust - £12.00 (chq no 1168)
91/10/12. Playing Field

                 a) Update regarding transfer of land for additional car parking for Village Hall. It was 
                 agreed that the Parish Council will be invoiced by Porter Dobson for the cost of transferring 
                 the land. The Parish Council will cover up to £250 of the costs and will invoice the Village 
                 Hall Committee for any additional costs.
                 b) Grass cutting. Grass cutting has finished for 2012 but one more invoice is expected.
92/10/12. Footpaths. 
                 a) To receive any update from our PPLO. None. 
                 b) Any Other Footpath Matters. Mr Stanworth has been asked to send an invoice for his 

                 work to the Parish Council.
93/10/12. Update re hedge trimming for Silver Street Green. The hedge has finally been cut. In 

                 future Heathfield Garden Contractors will be asked to cut the inside hedge and F J Orchard 
                 & Son the outside hedge
94/10/12. Village Shop – update regarding application for an alcohol licence and provision of               

                postal services. Yvonne West now has an alcohol license for the shop. County Cllr R 

                Henley has been in touch about the provision of postal services and possibly some other 
                items such as Pay Point. 
95/10/12. Correspondence and items of interest. The following correspondence was noted:
                TDBC – invitation to Remembrance Sunday Service.
                Payments Council Newsletter – information on chip and signature methods of payment

                County Cllr R Henley’s Blackdown and Neroche Newsletter

                Information for the Police Commissioner Elections 15th November

96/10/12. Any other urgent business at the Chairman’s discretion. None.
97/10/12. Date of:

                 a) Next Parish Council Meeting. The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 27th  

November 2012 at 7.00pm.
                 b)  2013 meetings. 8th January (provisional); 29th January, 26th February; 26th March; 
30th April (also date of Annual Parish Meeting); 28th May (Annual Parish Council Meeting); 25th June; 30th July; 27th August; 24th September; 29th October and 26th November. 
